
May, 2015 1 AGTTA PDF Extended Version Main-Line  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
A message from the President 
of AGTTA to its membership 
and all those who help keep the 
hobby of model railroading 
alive.              

“Getting Ready”  
We need to get ready 

for the June All-Day Meet.  If 
you are thinking about selling in June then you 
need to reserve your tables now with Tony 'The 
Table Tsar' Tarantino .  Tables almost always sell 
out so don't hesitate any longer.  Besides selecting 
items from your collection to sell, perhaps you 
could set aside something to donate to the raffle or 
to give to our book and magazine program.  Bob 
Wall  has a very encouraging habit of saying "Yes!" 
to all donations. 

And this reminds me that we will 
appreciate some help with the June table set- 
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How To Solder Effectively 

At the May Clinic, we welcome back Mike 
Wheeler  to the Clinic table.  Mike’s going to 
again tackle the subject of the proper and 
effective way to solder.   It’s been over two years 
since Mike’s last clinic on this subject and it’s 
time for a refresher course, don’t you agree?   
Needless to say there are many, many things 
that need to be soldered in the model train world 
and Mike will be demonstrating many of these 
techniques at this month’s Clinic.  Here’s a great 
chance for you to learn from our own Club Expert 
on how to solder like a pro.  Don’t miss this one.  
See you around the table.   

CLINIC START TIME:  5:15 PM 
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up.  We usually rent about 70-80 tables that do 
not set themselves up.  We have always relied on 
the enfeebled strength of a bunch of crotchety old 
men to do this, so if you are younger than 65, 
then please have mercy and give us a hand with 
the table set-up. 

We are finally making some headway with 
the 501c3 program to become a tax-exempt 
organization.  We have an idea concerning costs 
that fit well within our assets.  Also, we are being 
made aware of our potential responsibilities by 
the lawyer who is working on this for us.  We have 
just begun this process and when we have 
concrete terms in front of us we will inform the 
Club in general and take the next step, which will 
be a vote of whether to proceed.  There will be 
more about this as it progresses. 

One of the most common questions asked 
by newcomers of our members is: "What is the 
difference between gauge and scale?"  Ed Jones  
has constructed a really nice chart that explains 
the differences between the two terms.  Please 
check it out at the next meeting and thank Ed for 
his work. 

Another concern for the Club has been 
the non-renewals of some 2014 members.  Our 
Treasurer, Jim Weatherford , created a list of our 
2014 members who had not renewed and sent 
them to our MainLine Editor, Bill Hohnhorst.  Bill 
then sent each of these members a courtesy e-
mail describing all the benefits of renewing their 
2015 membership.  These actions resulted in 
many renewals, which of course is very good for 
our Club. 

The above two examples reflect the 
attitudes needed to keep our Club informative and 
vibrant. 

I welcome your ideas and comments 
regarding the progress and direction of the 
AGTTA.  All members are welcome to attend our 
Board of Directors Meetings that are usually held 
on the Tuesday prior to the general Thursday 
Meet.  Our most pressing concern is attracting 
younger folks to our organization to assure the 
progression of our Club.  Perhaps you have 
grandkids (boys AND girls), or maybe you are 
involved in Scouting (once again, boys AND girls) 
or some similar group whose members might 
enjoy exposure to train collecting and model 
railroading.  Give some youngsters an opportunity 
to expand their horizons and at the same time 
give our Club some fresh input for its future.  We 
will always have room for youth. 

Before I finish, I have to get back to one of 
our older members—a really, really older 
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is published around the first of each month.  The 
Main-Line is the official publication of the All 
Gauge Toy Train Association of San Diego.   

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 
Please mail or e-mail all contributions for 
publication by the 1st of the month to: 

Bill Hohnhorst, Main-Line Editor 
8150 Pasadena Avenue 

La Mesa, CA  91941-6425 
(619) 461-5039         whohnhorst@cox.net 

MONTHLY MEETINGS 
Meets are normally held on the 2nd Thursday of 
each month at the Torrey Pines Christian 
Church, 8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North, La 
Jolla, CA, beginning at 4:30 PM.  Big All-Day 
Saturday Meets are held in June & December. 

AGTTA CLUB WEBSITE  
www.agtta.com  

2015 AGTTA  OFFICERS & DIRECTORS  
President 
 Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 
  dangodfrey@aol.com 
Vice President 

Ken Steele (619) 644-1247 
 lionel400e@aol.com 

Secretary 
Jim Weatherford (619) 287-8687 

 wxfd@cox.net 
Treasurer 

Jon Everett (858) 538-0930 
 ewtrains@hotmail.com 
Directors 

Ed Jones  619-593-8350 
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Al Keil (619) 482-8823 

 awkeil@juno.com 
Steve Pierce (858) 571-6238 

 trainyahoo@aol.com 
Ed Samsen (760) 458-4791 
 edoptician@yahoo.com 
Greg Smyth (619) 476-9942 

 gregsmyth@earthlink.net 
Immediate Past President 

Dave Campbell (619) 287-2099 
 tf121pr@gmail.com 

Website Coordinator 
Alan Hamel  (858) 453-5297 

 alanchamel@aol.com 
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All Gauge Toy Train Association Of San Diego 

Presents Its 30 th Annual Family 

Open House & Toy Train Meet 
 

SATURDAY, JUNE 20, 2015 
 7:30 Table Set Up 
 8:00 Sellers Set Up 
 9:00 Open to the Public 
 11:00   Big Auction 
 1:00 Giant Raffle 

 

FREE ADMISSION & PARKING 
TORREY PINES CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North 
La Jolla (San Diego), CA 

Delicious Food & Beverages Available At The Open Ho use 
Visit agtta.com for additional club information 

 

ATTENTION SELLERS 
PRE-PAID 6-FOOT TABLES – STILL ONLY $10 EACH! 

Tables must be reserved by 6 PM, June 15, 2015 
Thereafter tables, if available, will be $15 each 

 

FOR TABLE RESERVATIONS CONTACT: 
Anthony Tarantino 

6444 Corsica Way, San Diego, CA  92111  
(858) 569-6603 

 

BIG AUCTION!  

Buyers & Sellers MUST sign up prior to start of Auc tion at 10:30 
Seller Club Donation of 10% for items sold up to Ma x of $10.00 per item 

NO credit card payment will be accepted - Payment s hould be CASH  
(Checks will be accepted from Train Club Members (A GTTA, TTOS, TCA, 

etc.) with current 2015 Membership card and ID only )  
Ken needs TWO VOLUNTEERS (11 AM-1 PM) to record auc tioned items  

Contact Ken Steele ASAP (619) 644-1247 to volunteer  or to get answers to 
any auction questions you might have.
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member. He is not one of our officers and he is 
not on the Board of Directors, but he is always 
doing something for the good of the Club.  He 
sets up tables, he touts our Club to potential 
members, he volunteers his vehicle to transport 
tables and he provides ride-sharing for non-
driving members of the Club so that they can 
attend the meetings.  Mike Quigg  is one of the 
All Gauge "Good Guys" and we commend his 
'Can Do' spirit.  Thanks Mike. 

If something is on your mind let one of 
us know about it, or come and bring it up at the 
next Board Meeting on Tuesday, May12th, 6:30, 
at the SD Model RR Museum. 

Now I am finished. 
Best regards, 

Jim Andrews - President AGTTA  

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
New Members – Jim reports that we had 
another fantastic month in the New Member 
Department with THREE new members joining.  
From Murietta we welcome Don Gish ; from 
Oceanside we welcome Greg Vance;  and we 
extend a welcome to our newest out-of-the-area 
member, Cam Ottley .  Cam is the son of former 
member Leonard Ottley  who was a member 
back in the 80/90’s and who is now 97 years old.  
The Club would like to extend a very warm and 
sincere welcome to our three new members.  ��

Membership Renewals  – Jim is happy to report 
that it has also been a great month in the 
Renewal Department with numerous late 
renewals coming in.   But unfortunately we 
ended up having a total of 19 members who did 
not renew for 2015.  This number is about 
normal, but we still hate to lose any member.  
Hopefully these folks will begin to miss their 
copy of the MainLine and attending our monthly 
Meets and will step up and rejoin in the coming 
months. 

Membership Total – Jim reports that our 2015 
Membership total currently stands at 133, just 
about the same as last year’s total at this point 
in the year.    

NEXT BOARD MEETING 
President Jim Andrews  has called for having 
our 5TH 2015 Board Meeting on Tuesday, May 
12th at 6:30 pm at the SD Model RR Museum in 
Balboa Park.  Board Meetings are open to all 
members who are very welcome to attend.  If 

you need directions to the meeting room, please 
contact Jim. 

BOARD MEETING REPORT 
The 2015 Board held its fourth meeting of the year 
at 6:30 on April 7th at the SDRRM in Balboa Park.  
Here are the Minutes of the Meeting. 

BOD Attendees:   Jim Andrews, Jon Everett, Bill 
Hohnhorst, Ed Jones, Al Keil, Steve Pierce, Ed 
Samsen, and Jim Weatherford. 

Visitors In Attendance:   Richard Thomson 

1.   Non-Renewing Members -  It was agreed 
that beginning next year all unpaid members 
as of February 28th will be deleted from the 
Members Active List.  Distribution of the M-L 
will cease non-renewed members will not be 
able to use Meet Tables beginning with the 
March Meet.  This is IAW the By-Laws Article 
III, Section 4. 

2.   Prospective members  – It was reiterated 
that prospective new members can have one 
free Meet visit before having to join. 

3.   Board  Terms –  There was discussion about 
whether it would be a good idea to implement 
Board Term Limits.  The consensus was 
negative.  Another idea was having Board 
Member terms run two years vice one.  This 
will be discussed farther at the next Board 
Meeting. 

4.   By-Laws Changes  – It was agreed that all 
proposed changes should be completed and 
included in the August M-L, presented 
verbally at the August Meet and voted on at 
the September Meet. 

5.   501-3C Status  – Jim Andrews said he would 
talk to Jim Hutchens to see if he would be 
interested in helping the Board to get this ball 
rolling on this subject.  Once we are ready to 
proceed it was agreed that a committee 
should be setup to create the necessary By-
Law changes. 

6.   Old Poway Park & RR Station  ON-3 Layout 
– Further discussion took place regarding a 
Brain Leisberg’s request for AGTTA to 
support the creation of a model train layout at 
the Park.  There are still numerous questions 
that need to be answered prior to the Board 
taking any action on this request.   

7.   Rady Children’s Hospital Layout  – Richard 
Thompson reported that the layout continues 
to be very popular.  The layout is changed 
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four times a year to reflect the seasons, 
which are: Christmas, Winter, Spring, and 
Fall.   It was agreed that it would be nice to 
have in the MainLine pictures and narrative 
on the status of the layout.  Jim Andrews 
will contact Alan Hamel (who was not 
present) to request he provide these 
inputs.   

8.   Gauge Display –  Jim Andrews posed the 
idea of creating a display that would show 
all the various model RR gauge sizes.   He 
thought this would be nice to have as a 
display that could be used at our shows.  
The Board agreed and Jim said he would 
talk to Mike Quigg about coming up with 
something.  Also, Ed Jones thought there 
is a poster available that shows this as 
well.  This will also be looked in too. 

9.   Newsletter Editor  & Website Backup  – It 
was agreed that it would be a good idea to 
have assistants (i.e. backups) for the Editor 
Website Coordinator positions.  These 
assistants could step in when and if the 
current position holders could not fulfill that 
responsibility or decided to vacate the 
position.    

10.   SDMRRM Run – The dates for our Club 
run at the Museum were announced.  They 

are 18 May through 1 June. 

11.   SDMRR Museum Summer Swap  – It was 
announced that the date for the June Swap 
Meet is being changed from June 6th to June 
13th due to a conflict with the Big Train Show 
up in Ontario being on the 6th. 

12.   Club  Meet Tables  – Jon was still in the 
process of purchasing the ten additional 
tables.   

13.   Treasury Status  – Jon announced we have 
$6,500 in bank. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:23. 
 

THE BIG TRAIN SHOW 
The dates for this 31st anniversary of THE BIG 
TRAIN SHOW are Saturday & Sunday, June 6th & 
7th.  It will again be held at the Ontario Convention 
Center.  This All-Gauge selling model train show 
will feature all scale operating model RR layouts, 
manufacturer and retail booths, home tours and 
free clinics.  Adult tickets are $12 with kids under 
12 free.  You will find a full page flyer on page 16.  
You can also get more info by checking out their 
website:  www.bigtrainshow.com  

San Diego Model Railroad Museum  

AGTTA Spring Run 
MAY 19 – 31 

The dates for the Club setting up and operating 
our temporary 5-Rail Modular Layout  in the 
Pacific Beach Room of the SDMRM have been 
set.  The Museum will be open from 11-4 PM 
Tuesday through Friday and 11-5 PM on 
Saturday & Sunday.  Bring your friends to 
experience a unique opportunity to see Lionel 
“Standard” and “O” gauge size train operation.  
Along with modern and vintage trains from the 
early 1900s we’ll be operating various toy train 
accessories, such as log, coal and barrel loaders 
not seen on the permanent Balboa railroad 
museum layouts.  If you would like to help our 
Club make this another successful outing you 
can help with set-up and/or tear down or run your 
trains during this Spring Run.  Just contact 
Layout Coordinator Al Keil @ 619-482-8823 or 
Bob Wall  @ 858-452-8955 to let them know you 
wish to help out.  And Thanks!  �   
    

San Diego Model Railroad Museum  

Model Railroad 
Swap Meet 

Saturday, June 13, 2015 
7 am – 11 am 

Cost:  Buyers $2 / Sellers $5 
Sellers must arrive by 6:30 for setup & must 

furnish their own tables 

Coffee & Donuts will be available for purchase  

For additional info call Swap Meet 
Coordinator Jim Anderson – (619) 224- 1041 or 

the Museum Office – (619) 696-0199 

 www.sdmrm.org  
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CLUB NEWS 
As most of you know, long time member Bob Schultz  has established quite a successful business in 
buying and selling model trains.  He has been running a daily ad in the U-T Newspaper for quite a while 
now and he takes every opportunity to promote our Club.  Below is just another example of that.  This 
was included in a recent Saturday edition under the Retail Trends heading.   

 
Bob, thanks so much for all that you do for our Club.  It is really appreciated.  ��

 

APRIL MEET RAFFLE RESULTS 
 WINNER ITEM DESCRIPTION SOURCE     

Brian Liesberg Lionel Lines ‘O’ 4-6-4 Hudson Steam Engine Provided by AGTTA 
Christine Poindexter AMF ‘S’ B&O Gondola w/ Cannisters Provided by AGTTA 
Ed Samsen MTH ‘O’ #580-1 Street Lamp Set in Pea Green Provided by AGTTA 
Gene Mrowka Lionel ‘O’ PRR Stock Car w/ spring trucks Provided by AGTTA 
Christine Poindexter Lionel ‘O’ PRR Single Dome Tank Car Provided by AGTTA 
Bob Gyde Lionel ‘O’ Great Northern Lt. Blue Boxcar  Provided by AGTTA 
Larry Pearson Lionel ‘O’ #9483 Manufactures RR Boxcar Donated by Dennis Drake  
Doug Bowen Framed ATSF Train Picture Donated Richard Thomson  
Ed Samsen Plasticville Ranch House – Lt. Blue Donated by Ed Jones  
Steve Pierce Book: “Rail Adventure – Heber Valley RR” Donated by Bob Wall  
Ken Sadlock VHS Movie: “Rio Grande Southern” Donated by Bob Wall  
Richard Thomson VHS Tape: “Final Analysis” Donated by Gary Jarvis  
Richard Thomson VHS Tape: “Mirror Has Two Faces” Donated by Gary Jarvis  
Gene Mrowka VHS Tape: “Goldfinger” Donated by Gary Jarvis  
Al Keil VHS Tape: “National Velvet” Donated by Gary Jarvis  
Richard Thomson VHS Tape: “Bill Cosby, Himself” Donated by Gary Jarvis  
Al Keil VHS Tape: “Oprah – Make The Connection” Donated by Gary Jarvis  
Al Keil VHS Tape: “Red Skelton: Funny Faces II” Donated by Gary Jarvis  
Stanley Strom Stock Certificate Donated by Jon Everett  
Ed Samsen Train Picture Donated by Nels Soderberg  
Dick Wilson Marx ‘O’ #4427 ATSF Red Caboose Donated  

A Very Warm & Sincere “Thank You!” to all you good Members who donated to the  
April Meet Raffle 
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Gary Jarvis  simply outdid himself at the April Meet when he brought in and displayed these two items.  
The incredible 1947 Erector Set Eiffel Tower was over 6’ tall!  You simply had to see it to believe it.  
Thanks Gary for always bringing in such neat items to share with your fellow club member.  ���

�

APRIL MEET PHOTO GALLERY  Photo  by Tom Feldscher  
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Last month we showed how to make your 

Lionel DC relay work more reliably.  The added 
jumper wire eliminated problems due to corrosion 
and bad contact between the relay frame and the 
armature.  This month we'll show you how to stop 
your whistle or horn from 'chirping' as the train 
goes around the layout. 

The spurious sounding of the horn or 
whistle can be caused by dirty track, maladjusted 
relay contacts, or a relay that is too sensitive to the 
AC voltage constantly flowing through the coil.  
The relay armature will vibrate slightly and then be 
pulled to the coil just enough to make momentary 
contact to complete the horn or whistle circuit and 
activate the sounds.   

Dirty track or rollers will produce sparks 
that have enough DC components to work the 
relay.  Maladjusted relays may have the contacts 
too close together and the armature will bounce 
enough when the tender or locomotive hits a bump 
to close the contacts.  Occasionally you'll 
encounter a relay that's just too sensitive to the AC 
in the coil and will generate enough electro-
magnetism to attract the armature and, again, 
complete the whistle or horn circuit long enough to 
activate the sounds. 

 

AGTTA member Mike Wheeler  recently 
suffered this 'chirping' problem with his newly 
acquired 2224 die-cast tender and decided it was 
unacceptable.  He came up with a solution that 
solved the problem and reinforces the contact 
between the relay frame and the armature at the 
same time.  Here's the steps to modify your relay. 

Bend a solid wire into an inverted  "V" and 
shape the ends to fit between the two tabs on the 
armature.  Solder the ends of the wire to the 
armature tabs.  Next add a solid wire under the 
relay mounting screw and extend it over the back 
of the relay and bend a loop in the end. Now 
attach a small compressed spring from the loop to 
the "V" to effectively help keep the armature from 
closing prematurely.  The modification is 
successful if the armature still closes properly 
when the whistle circuit is activated on the 
transformer, and, the 'chirping' has stopped.  You 
may have to adjust the length of the top wire to get 
the right tension on the spring. 

 

APRIL 2008 TECH TIP REPRINT 

STOP SPURIOUS WHISTLE/HORN SOUNDING  By Jim Weatherford 
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Well, believe it or not I have found a few more photos from Pat’s Downstairs Layout which I had missed 
seeing.  So, before we head upstairs and start including photos from Pat’s Upstairs Hi-Rail Layout, which 
is simply incredible, here are a few more pictures that show a copy of sections that I missed highlighting 
over the past months.     

Here’s a photo of the sprawling container handling yard.  With two gigantic cranes this yard is able to handle 
any load that comes in.  
 

 
 

PAT ARCHER’S SUPER LAYOUTS 
Photos taken by Bob Wall & Bill Hohnhorst �
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Of course every layout needs a coal and lumber handling yard.   

 

 
And here is one last shot of the incredible Christmas Village that Bob Wall created - a true winter 

wonderland. 
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May 14 Thursday AGTTA May Meet  
  Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 
June 7  Sunday TTOS-SW Open House Meet 
  www.ttos-sw.org/activities.htm   
June 20 Saturday AGTTA June All Day Meet  
  Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462  

June 28 Saturday TTOS-SP Open House Meet 
  J. Keeley   (714) 842-8190 
July  NO AGTTA July Meet 
  Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 
Aug 13 Thursday AGTTA August Meet  
  Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 

 

 

�

 ALL GAUGE TOY TRAIN ASSOCIATION 
 6621 Cartwright Street 

 San Diego, CA  92120-2407  
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT MEET: 
Thursday, May 14 th  

3:30 - 7:30 
Torrey Pines Christian Church 

8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North 

NEXT MEET: 
Saturday, June 20 th
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